Bradworthy CP School. Friday 18th November 2005.
Dear Parents,
Sorry that there have been no news letters for a couple of weeks. Unfortunately my computer is broken and last weeks letter was one of the things lost.
Playground Opening
The opening was excellent and it was fantastic to see so many parents in school.
Someone was obviously smiling on us and even the weather was nice.
It was a really good way to mark the success of this school development and I would like to thank
everyone who has been involved over the past eighteen months. Your hard work has been greatly
appreciated.
I would also like to thank Teresa Cheel once again for her work to obtain a grant of nearly £5000 from
Natwest Bank.
There has already been a really nice write up of the event in the North Devon Journal and you can also see photographs on the school web site.
Parking at School
Over the years this has been a recurring problem and basically the situation is that our car park is simply not big enough for everyone that wants, or needs, to use it.
The situation is probably worse this term because the Milton Damerel bus is much bigger than it has been in the past and because the very wet weather means that more parents than usual are coming up to school in their cars.
Where possible we would prefer parents to park in the village square and walk up to school to collect their children but we do understand that this is not always possible because of things like the weather.
If you are bringing your car up to school please do not park at the front of the school by the gate. As we have said in the past this is dangerous.
There was very nearly an accident recently when one of our younger children ran out between two parked cars in front of someone who was driving past the school. Fortunately they were travelling slowly and no one was hurt and I am sure you will understand our desire to keep things this way.
Our staff will attempt to make as much space as possible in the car park and I am sure that everyone
else will do what they can to park as considerately as possible.
The school bus needs to load children as close to the gate from the playground as possible for safety
reasons.
PTA / Christmas Crafts
As you have probably heard by now we have elected a new committee which is as follows :
Chair -
Melanie Scott
Vice Chair -
Louise Kent-Woolsey
Secretary -
Helen Laslett
Treasurer -
Teresa Cheel
As I am always saying the PTA does a great deal of hard work fund raising for the school and I would like to take this opportunity to do so again.
Our new committee will be continuing this excellent work and I know that they will receive plenty of support form the rest of our parents during the course of the year.
The Pamper evening was a great success on Wednesday evening raising nearly £200. Thanks to everyone who came along and to everyone who helped to organise it. We will use the money raised to pay for the children's Christmas disco and parties.
Thanks to everyone who came along to our planning meeting for the Christmas Craft Day which we are holding in school on Thursday 1st December.
If anyone else feels they would like to help please get in touch. We are happy for you to help in any of the classes and the idea is for parents to work with small groups of children, making things to sell at the Christmas Craft Fayre on Saturday 3rd December.

Some parents organise their own activities and others come along and help with the things that we have set up. Either option is great but please let us know what you want to do.
If you would like to help please ring school or speak to one of the teachers. 
Breakfast / After-School Club
I'm afraid that we have had to decided that we will not be proceeding with the planned breakfast and after-school clubs in the new year.
Having surveyed parents again recently the governors have had to conclude that there is very little demand for this service at this time. There is no possibility of being able to finance this service, given the number of people who have indicated they would use the clubs, and this is the case even if we take in to account the subsidy the school was intending to provide.
We understand that circumstances change and we are intending to keep an open mind regards offering the service in the future. We will survey your needs again during 2006 and if the situation has changed we will respond to this.
Sports News
Despite the terrible weather we've had a very busy couple of weeks with loads of different children involved in tag rugby, football and netball matches.
Our tag rugby teams had a very promising start to the season with matches against Westcroft's A and B
teams.
Both of our teams managed to win one match and loose the other but the scores were very close and we
played some very good attacking rugby.
There were some excellent team performances but I think we should give a special mention to Joseph
Fenney in Class 4 who managed to score six tries.
Our netball team has also been in action against Westcroft. We played them last night and unfortunately we lost the match 5-1.
Our goal was scored by Debbie Jones and I suppose the score could have been worse ( 7-0 for example !).
We've played several matches since coming back after half term.
We played a close match against Appledore and even though we went 2-0 behind we should probably
have won. In the end the match was drawn 3-3.
We lost another very close match to Westcroft by a score of 3-2, despite taking an early lead.
There was nothing close about our match this week against East the Water School. They turned out to
be an excellent team and we ended up crashing to one of our worst defeats for years when we lost 7-0
( we were probably lucky to get nil!!!).
On the bright side at least we now know something about the standard we need to try and reach this
year.
As always all of our children showed their usual excellent sporting attitude, both in victory and defeat, and were a real credit to the school in all of the above matches. I think that we should all feel very proud of all of our children.
Please make a note of the dates of two tournaments which are coming up :
Saturday 26th November - Football at Sandymere (Northam ). Monday 28th November - Netball at Holsworthy.
We'll let the children who are involved have more information when we have got it ourselves. Remembrance Service
We held a short remembrance service in school last Friday morning and our staff and children observed two minutes silence at 11.00am.
It was very good to see so many of the children wearing poppies to show their respect for the sacrifices that so many people have given in the past.
School Photos
We would be very grateful if you would either return the school photos that were recently sent home,
or send in payments for them.
Please do this by next Friday at the very latest.
Shoebox Appeal
I'm afraid that we have decided not to take part in this years shoebox appeal. Unfortunately time has
run on and our involvement in a range of other activities and events has meant we have been unable to
devote the time to this that it deserves.
We are now very close to the deadline for returning the boxes and it is no longer manageable.
I hope that this doesn't inconvenience anyone and if anyone has already started to gather things to put
in a box you have my apologies.
We are currently supporting Barnardo's children's charity and I would like to thank everyone who has already returned their envelopes.
We have also supported Children in Need today by holding a non-uniform day and I would like to thank Ruth Payne in Class 5 for writing to everyone this week to tell you about this (her computer seems to be working better than mine !!!).
Web site
As I'm sure you already know our web address is www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk and we are making every effort to keep it up to date and full of interesting and useful information.
If you go on line over the weekend you will find some excellent example of work from Jake, Sophie,
India and Beth from Class 3 and some work from Oliver and Ruth ( Class 5 ) which was influenced by
their work in literacy on Romeo and Juliet.
There are also sports reports and pictures from the playground opening and Class 5's trip along the Torridge.
The site is being continually updated so please keep looking. 
Dates
Thursday 1st December
Craft Day
Saturday 3rd December
Christmas Fayre
Friday 9th December
School Play (Dress Rehearsal)
Monday 12th December
School Play (afternoon)
Tuesday 13th December
School Play ( evening)
Wednesday 14th December
School Play ( evening)
Friday 16th December
Christmas Dinner
Monday 19th December
Class 1 and 2 Christmas Party (afternoon)

Class 3,4 and 5 Disco (evening)
Tuesday 20th December
Last Day of Term
Monday 9th January
First Day of Spring Term
We will also be holding a Christmas Service in the village church and I'll let you have the date for this as soon as we know when it will be.
We are looking forward to seeing you all at these events, I'm sure we'll have a lot of fun as we usually do.
Yours sincerely

Richard  Stephenson  (  Headteacher Bradworthy CP School  )
